A (iii): Agricultural Industries

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry Portfolio

Budget Estimates 2000-2001, 28-29  May 2001

Question:  12

Output: 3 Outcome:  Agricultural Industries (AGIND)
Topic: EU Beef – committee report
Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Page 87
Senator Forshaw asked:

Was a reply ever sent to that letter? Did you have any discussions with any of the other groups, like the Cattle Council? What consultation took place – with either yourself, the department, the minister’s office or the minister – with respect to this issue?

Answer:

The section of the department responsible for the management of ministerial correspondence has advised that it has no record of ever having received a letter dated 7 December 2000 from the AMC to the Minister. Officers from the AMC met with the staff of the Minister’s office in January 2001 and, subsequent to that meeting, provided further information in a letter dated 1 February 2001. The Minister responded to this letter on 12 April 2001.

